



FORDER COMMUNITY & CONSERVATION ASSOCIATION

www.forder.org.uk

Registered Charity No: 1091977

“caring for the community: protecting the environment”

NEWSLETTER
MAY - JUNE 2017

NOTICES / FORTHCOMING EVENTS:

Council Elections: General Election 8th June.

Coffee Mornings in the Forder Hut, Wednesday 24th May and Tuesday 18th July 10.30am – 12 noon

Summer Fete Sunday 4th June at 2pm on Forder Green

Minutes of FCCA Meeting- Monday 15th May 2017.

PRESENT: Tony Parry (Chairman), Jan Lidstone (Minute Sec.), John & Marianne Beale, Sandy Parry, Joe Hall, Carole Brown, David Salt, Pat Salt, Keith Rawlings, Cllr David Yates, John Lidstone.

1. APOLOGIES: Roger Fursier, Andrea Cohen, Cllr Sam Tamblin, Pat & Phyllis Crawford, Jenny & Derek Pilgrim, Mave Hall,
2. MINUTES of the meeting on 24th April approved (signed as an accurate record)
3. MATTERS ARISING.
 - a) Saltash Community Flood Forum. Nothing further to report.
 - b) Defibrillator ... Tony to follow up.
 - c) Repairs/surfacing of path on east side of creek ... nothing to report
 - d) Sea wall repairs ... nothing to report.
 - f) Replanting of area at head of creek (east side) Ongoing.
 - g) Commemorative seat in Orchard. Seat to be erected in memory of Thelma Miller in June.

4. TREASURER'S REPORT -

Income since last report

Mooring Fees	£986.00
Film Night (gross)	<u>£69.00</u>
	£1055.00

Expenditure since last report

Film Fee and Memberships (To C-Fylm)	£35.00
<i>Projector Donation</i>	£10.00
Grass cutting	£37.50
<i>Gas check/service</i>	<u>£66.00</u>
<i>Open Spaces Subscription</i>	£45.00
<i>Break in expenses</i>	£15.07
<i>Repair Window</i>	£120.00
<i>First Aid Kit</i>	£10.99
<i>Total</i>	£339.56

5. MOORING OFFICER'S REPORT. David Salt reported income to date is £2,326, 19 out of 49 have paid. We have lost one mooring which is no longer useable. John Beale to look into reduction in costs to Duchy.

6. NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH Tuesday night (25/04) the FCCA hall was broken into, and our PA equipment stolen: the glass in the south door was broken and the door opened using the manual

'fire escape' knob. This has now been changed for a key lock, so new 'fire escape' procedures will have to be followed

7. and 8. CONSERVATION and ASSOCIATE MEMBERS' REPORT. Nothing to report.

9. PLANNING Cllr Yates reported the tree felling at no. 8 is coming up 23rd May.

With reference to the alterations at Antony Passage anyone interested in viewing the original planning approval should look at the Council website.

10. Saltash CIC report Hopper service to Derriford is currently not attracting enough passengers but now has sufficient funding to support it until the Autumn. Tony to give Pat Salt an updated timetable to put on the notice board. Cllr Yates to raise the subject again at the Town Council.

11. RECENT EVENTS

Film Night 28th April . Good turn out for Eddie the Eagle.

12. FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Coffee Mornings Wednesday 24th May and Tuesday 18th July in the Forder Hut 10.30am – 12 noon.

Film night. Roger has suggested re-commencing Films in September unless members request summer viewings. Consensus is for an interim showing in July. Tony to contact C-Film for availability and circulate list for choices.

General Elections: 8th June

Fete 4th June: Carole and her group have been working on the arrangements:

Thank you to Moira Norman for offering to organise and run the plant stall, Andrea for Face Painting and Lisa for Second Hand Clothes stall.

Donations welcome for Tombola, Plants, White Elephant, Cakes, Books, Raffle and good quality second hand clothes.

Please deliver any Raffle Prizes to Pat at 'Liskerret' or Mave at 'Lansilvary'..

Splat the Rat drainpipe for the Summer Fete has gone missing!!!!!!!!!!!!!! If anyone knows of its whereabouts please return to the FCCA.....

Carol Service 16th December.

13. No significant correspondence

14.AOB. Marianne raised the subject of letting out the hut. She has had an enquiry to let out the hut Sunday June 25th from 12 to 4.30pm for afternoon tea in aid of breast cancer. It was agreed the hut could be used at the fee of £15 which would be returned as a contribution to the charity.

There was also a request for the hut to be used as a tea room for a local business enterprise. Tony will look into this and report back to Marianne within a week.

Meeting closed at 8.01pm

15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING: **19th June** at 7.15pm